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As I write this article we currently have over 80 children on our church campus partici-

pating in Camp Harlem.  I also learned this morning that of the 110 children that registered for 

Camp Harlem around 60 of them have not previously participated in any children’s activity at 

HBC.  I do not know how many of these 60 children are active in another church.  I suspect 

however, that a number of them probably are not.  So let’s pause for a moment and consider 

the reach that this new event is already having amongst the families in our community.  I want 

to encourage you to pray now for the families of all of these participating children.  Join me in 

praying that the face of Christ will shine through HBC this week.  Pray that seeds are being 

planted in these families.  Pray that this event will have eternal impacts.   

As we consider the reach of this event and the many volunteers that are needed to help 

make this event happen it seems appropriate to make you all aware of some of the work that 

our nominating committee is about to begin.  If you are not aware, each summer our nominat-

ing committee and staff work together to fill vacancies on our ministry teams and committee’s 

for the upcoming church year.  I suspect many, if not most of those who read this will be asked 

to serve in some capacity.  I hope that you all will spend some time praying about how and 

where you might serve in the upcoming church year.   

If the response to Camp Harlem has taught us anything, it is that Jesus’ words in Matthew 

nine are true.  In that passage Jesus says to his disciples “The harvest is plentiful but the workers 

are few.  Ask the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field” (Mt. 

9:37-38, NIV).   The potential for harvest in and around Harlem is large and I believe it is grow-

ing.  Camp Harlem is not the only area of family ministry with a large number of participants.  

This past school year it was not uncommon for us to have 70-80 children and youth on our cam-

pus on any given Wednesday night.  On Sunday mornings we average around 35 children from 

infant to 5th grade in our nursery and Blast children’s worship.  Friends, we cannot miss the reality 

that the “harvest is plentiful.”  The Lord has given us great opportunity.  But, without your willing-

ness to serve we cannot reap a harvest.  God has placed this opportunity before each of us.  I 

pray that we are all willing to answer this call! 
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Actual Expenses YTD $176,785 
Actual Received YTD $154,402 

FINANCIALS 
as of  May 31, 2023 

06-05 Rob & Brandi Lewis 
06-08 Barry & Paige Fleming 
06-09 Scott & Leanna Williams 
06-13 Mark & Roxie Whitaker 
06-15 Jimmie & Nancy Lewis 
06-19 John & Hope McClellan 
06-20 James & Irene Oliver 
06-24 Tommy & Rachael Stolte 
06-25 Ken & Beverly Welch 
06-26 Lance & Kate Ellis 
06-29 Ken & Edee Sweatman 
06-30 Brett & Lindsey Rogers 

Happy Birthday 

Press on! 
Carson 

06-01 Leslie Perdue 
06-03 Beverly McCorkle-Welch 
06-03 Darlene Rainwater 
06-05 Ben Hill 
06-05 Katie Powell 
06-10 Brooke Moore 
06-11 Lance Ellis 
06-17 Drue Williams 
06-23 Joy Ray 
06-24 Andre Miller 
06-26 Brett Rogers 
 

* Please call the Church Office if your birthday or anniversary  is not listed. 

June 2023 

 

Deacon of the Month 

Tommy Stolte 
314-800-4844 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
May 31– June 3  
 Camp Harlem  9AM-2PM 
 
June 4 
 Sunday School    9:45AM 
 Morning Worship  11:00AM 
 Church Luncheon  12:15PM 
 
June 7 
 Youth      6:45PM 
 OASIS      6:45PM 
 
June 11 
 Sunday School     9:45AM 
 Morning Worship   11:00AM 
 
June 12-21 
 Guinea Mission Trip 
 
June 14 
 Youth      6:45PM 
 OASIS      6:45PM 
 
June 18 
 Sunday School     9:45AM 
 Morning Worship   11:00AM 
 
June 21 
 Youth      6:45PM 
 OASIS      6:45PM 
 
June 25 
 Sunday School     9:45AM 
 Morning Worship   11:00AM 
 Church Luncheon     12:15PM 
 
June 28 
 Youth      6:45PM 
 OASIS      6:45PM 
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Calendar 

Night of Worship  
with 

Joel Goddar  
 

July 9th  



 

Coffee with Carson 

 

 

 

 

Church News 

-Evan 

Harlem Baptist 
 

First, thank you!! 
 
 Yesterday we finished the first day of Camp Harlem, and it was awesome! We 
have had around 110 children register for camp for the week. On Day 1, we had around 
80 children show up. It was a lot. And kinda overwhelming. But it went off without a 
hitch. All the kids had so much fun cooking and crafting and playing dodgeball and even 
doing a Ninja Warrior Obstacle Course.  
 Thanks to a whole heap of you who are serving as volunteers, making this week 
possible. Together, we are better, and we are able to make a maximized impact if we 
work together as one body towards a common goal. Today was a beautiful illustration of 
just such a process playing out on the field before my eyes. Thanks also for those who 
gave generously of your resources so as to make sure Camp Harlem has everything it 
needs to function. And finally, thanks to many more of you who have been praying us 
through the preparation process and are continuing to pray for us to make a difference in 
the community.  
 Second, please continue to pray for me and Katie as we are now exactly two 
weeks away from getting on a plan headed to Uganda in Africa. Katie’s sister is a mission-
ary there and we are going to be gone for two weeks for her wedding. The farthest I have 
ever been from home is Canada so… I’m pretty anxious about such a big trip. Please pray 
for our safety as we travel and that the wedding would be an awesome, memorable mo-
ment for all of Katie’s family.  
 Third (and last), just wanted to share a quick Bible verse that has been on my 

mind a lot the past few weeks… 

 “For He chose us in Him before the creation of the world to be holy and blame-

less in his sight. In love, He predestined us for adoption to sonship through Jesus Christ, 

in accordance with his pleasure and will.”     - Ephesians 1:4-5 

All retirees are invited to join Carson at 
 Red Oak Manor for breakfast! 

 

Tuesday, June 27th 
8:30AM 

Let us know if you are coming!  

706-556-6439 or church@harlembaptist.org 

-Rebekah 

 

To enroll your child visit the 
church office Monday thru 
Thursday between 9am-4pm. 
Or to schedule an appoint-
ment outside these hours call 
the church office or email the 
director Lindsey Rogers at 
lindsey.rogers@gmail.com 
 
For more information visit 
www.harlembaptist.org/pre-k 

 

 

June 4 
(Pre-K Luncheon) 

Pork Chops & Fixings  
 

June 25 
(Graduation Luncheon)  
Chicken & Fixings  

 

Join us next Wednesday night after Oasis as we have our first Worship 
Workshop! Everyone is invited, especially if you are involved in our praise 
teams, band, and choir. We will enjoy a fun time of singing and learning a 

few new worship songs, as well as reviewing songs that we've recently 
started doing on Sunday mornings. It's going to be a lot of fun!  

Deacon Nomination forms will 
be available  in the Welcome 
Center on June 4th and will 
need to be turned in at the 
church office by June 25th. 

Our nominating committee 
will work throughout the sum-
mer to fill ministry team and 
committee vacancies.  Please 
prayerfully consider where 
you will serve for the upcom-
ing church year.    

"For we are God's handiwork, 
created in Christ Jesus to do 

good works, which God  
prepared in advance for  

us to do."  

 
Ephesians 2:10, NIV  

Deacon 
Nominations 

Nominating 
Committee 

 

 

 Pray for Our  
Guinea Mission 

Team: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Carson Britt, Brett Rogers, 
Lindsey Bryant, Ryan Guy, 

Amerson Guy 

June 18th  


